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March 21, 2016

GBOS/LUC Quarterly Joint Meeting 
Meeting Minutes
Approved by GBOS 4/18/16
Approved by LUC 5/9/16
 6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  Erin Eker, Co-Chair   

GBOS Attending are:  Erin Eker, Sam Daniel, Jerry Fox, Tommy O’Malley, Robert Snitzer
LUC Attending are:  Di Powers, Lewis Leonard

Brian Burnett is excused.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
GBOS/LUC Quarterly Joint Meeting Agenda Approved 7-0
Announcements:  
· Municipal election is April 5, 2016.  
PUBLIC COMMENT:

None

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Review of Girdwood Construction Projects 2016
Kyle Kelley presented regarding 10 projects 
A.  Olympic Mtn Loop Completion.

Project began last year with work on the North side of the loop

Work this summer will focus on the south side of the loop, ending with paving, etc of entire project.

Expect project to start in mid-April, once ski season is over.  Project should finish in late summer.

GBOS/LUC asked questions about parking, signage.
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B. Egloff Drive upgrade (Alyeska Highway to Community Center)

Project should go to bid in next couple weeks

Grading plan will be created for road from back parking access to Karolius.
Paving currently planned to wrap around library, leaving back parking lot unpaved.

Paving this last section is add-alternate to construction bid, if there  is funding remaining.

GBOS/LUC ask questions about light at intersection of Alyeska Highway and Egloff/Hightower.  
Kyle explains that attorneys are in discussion on this, State requires that MOA take all responsibility for light.  This will be addressed in Alyeska Highway repaving/bike path improvement section of presentation.

Lewis Leonard is concerned about add-alternate.  He prefers having the road paved to the end, at the ball field.  Kyle explains that this project requires more funding than is available.  Reasonable project for add-alternate is paving the section of parking that would be left dirt after fire hall and Egloff construction complete.

C.  Drainage/Fish Passage Improvements
Project to complete design work for culverts at Mt. Hood, Davos and Tahoe.  Design work now complete, this project can move forward once GBOS designates funding for it.  Estimated cost is $800,000, this would be budgeted in Roads Budget.

GBOS/LUC confirm that this project is not part of the other drainage/road study, which is under way.  Kyle confirms that this project area was determined to be higher priority due to failing drainages and impact to streams and property.  

D. Crow Creek Road MP 4.3 – 4.9
Likely that Federal Lands Access Program (FLAP) Grant funding will come through for work on residential portion of Crow Creek Road, perhaps in 2017.  Project will be to fix road alignment, upgrade road and work on drainage.  Grant is for $750,000 with 9% match, which will come from MOA Areawide Roads budget.
State DOT also applied for FLAP grant for the lower portion of the road, however they did not receive grant funds for this project.  
Element still to be completed is establishing year round long-term maintenance plan for the road once work is completed.  This will be responsibility of the Upper Crow Creek Road Homeowners Association as this area is outside of the Girdwood road service area.
E. Crow Creek Bridge.  
Bridge at the top of Crow Creek Road needs to be reinforced with riprap.  Possible that FLAP grant may help to cover this cost.

F. Tennis Court Reconstruction
NovaSport surfacing remains to be done.  Re-starting contract with McKinley builders soon so that this can be done in May.  Tennis Committee has met their Anchorage Park Foundation grant match requirement and will soon have funding in hand for wind screens and backboard.

G & H. Alyeska Highway and Bike Path reconstruction
Currently out to bid.  Project will be 10’ bike path and 30’ road
Highway resurfacing from Crow Creek Rd to Arlberg; Highway change in width from Forest Service to Crow Creek Rd.

Bike Path rehab and widening from Forest Service to Crow Creek Rd.

Intersection with Egloff/Hightower will involve painted median, pedestrian signs and crosswalk on both sides of crossing.  Painted medians, pedestrian sign and 1 crosswalk will also go in at Timberline crosswalk.
Some work on bridges.

This project will begin in May/June and will continue throughout the summer.

I. Arlberg Extension
Project under way with Bristol Construction.  Currently grubbing and removing material, bringing in rock from Portage.

Project slated to be completed by end of summer, with parking area at end for trail users access.

J. Girdwood Fire Station Rebuild
Bids came in, bidder is AYXS, from MatSu Valley.  The company and bid are being vetted.  Bid is $3.9M, $4.1 with add-ons, so within budget for project without needing loan from the MOA.  Undesignated Funds have been set aside in case they are needed.  Plan is to use funds from Undesignated Fund and from Fire Dept fund at ratio of 1:1 as needed.
K.  Standard Summer Road Maintenance work.  
Long list of projects that we will knock out as time and money allow. 

2. Update on Commercial Marijuana permit requests
Commercial Marijuana permits will be requested at LUC and GBOS.  There is a list of requirements for the permits, the most important of which is establishing a Neighborhood Responsibility Plan.

Process is similar, but somewhat different from other Conditional Use Permits.  Applicants will come to LUC and GBOS and then their request will go to the City Clerk’s Office and be considered by the Anchorage Assembly.  Applicants may or may not come back to LUC/GBOS with final plans, however Kyle will be advised of changes in their permit that may come up through the process.  This is a similar process as alcohol permits.

3. Handout on Commercial Marijuana Permits
4. Handout on Conditional Use Permits 
These items were discussed together.  Lewis Leonard has recommended that pamphlets outlining the conditional use permitting process to clarify what materials are needed by petitioners.

LUC/GBOS asks if there are limits to how many marijuana establishments can be in a certain area.  Kyle answers that it is likely similar to alcohol permit requirements, but he doesn’t know specifically what the restrictions are.

5. Discussion of Title 21, Chapter 9 Girdwood Land Use Regulations
Lewis Leonard asked to table this discussion to a future meeting.  It will be discussed in part at the regular GBOS meeting to follow at 7PM.

Action Item Updates as assigned:

Adjourn 6:52PM
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